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SA BRANCH NEWSLETTER, September 2022 

In the July newsletter we included the flyer, “How 
can I support the SA Branch?” which offered options 
for members to play a more active and tangible role 
in supporting our activities.  

I would like to personally acknowledge the several 
members who have made a contribution to the 
Branch to support our ongoing projects. If you 
would like to contribute, please contact me for 
suggestions and ideas. 

Branch Committee members and myself will be 
attending investiture ceremonies at Government 
House on 12, 13, 14 and 15 September. We heartily 
congratulate these new members of the Order. Our 
second New Recipients’ Reception is scheduled for 
Monday 24 October: please refer to the Reply Form 
included with this Newsletter.  

If you would like to join the Serafino Winery wine-
tasting and lunch, confirmation and payment is 
critical as spaces are limited. There are two Reply 
Forms, depending on whether you wish to drive 
your own car, or come in the hire bus. The Reply 
Forms were included with the August newsletter, 
and can also be found online: 

https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/upcoming-events/ 

For our next Fellowship luncheon meeting on 
Thursday 27 October, we have renowned marine 
artist John Ford OAM talking on “The Journey to 
South Australia and early Migrant Ships”. 

Her Excellency the Governor, our Branch Patron, 
has kindly agreed to host the Student Citizenship 
Awards Top 10 and Student Citizen of the Year 
Award Ceremony and Reception at Government 
House Adelaide on Monday 14 November. We look 
forward to meeting more of our future leaders. 

Tony Metcalf OAM 
SA Branch Chair 

 
REMINDER 

 

SERAFINO WINE-TASTING AND LUNCH 
Saturday 17 September 2022 

Please notify us as soon as possible if you wish to 
attend the wine-tasting and lunch at Serafino 
Winery. The guest speaker will be Steve (Serafino) 
Maglieri who was appointed a Member of the Order 
of Australia in the 2018 Australia Day Honours List, 
“For significant service to the Italian community of 
South Australia, to a range of charitable and tourism 
activities, and as a winemaker”. 

See more here: https://serafinowines.com.au/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Saturday 17 September: Serafino Winery Tour, 
39 Kangarilla Road, McLaren Vale. For more 
information: https://serafinowines.com.au/  

Sunday 9 October: Riverland and Mallee Regional 
Group luncheon meeting. 

Sunday 23 October: Yorke Peninsula Regional 
Group luncheon meeting in Maitland. 

Monday 24 October: New Recipients’ Reception. 

Thursday 27 October: Fellowship luncheon 
meeting, with guest speaker Mr John Ford OAM.  

Friday 4 November: Fleurieu Regional Group 
luncheon meeting at the Goolwa Hotel. 
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FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON MEETING 
Thursday 25 August 2022 

Our August honours recipients fellowship luncheon was well supported once again by members who shared in 
comradeship, some for the first time. The guest speaker was Mr Trevor Powell OAM, who spoke on the topic 
“Ships and shipping in Port Adelaide”, a subject that has been close to his heart for most of his life. 

Members and guests who attended were (standing, left to right): Professor Maria Parappilly OAM, Flavia de 
Pasquale OAM [coordinator], Helen Smith, Don Clarke OAM, Trevor Powell OAM [guest speaker], Helen Meyer 
of ‘Service Voices’ who recorded the session for future playback on Radio Adelaide, Lennox Pawson OAM and 
Pamela Rajkowski OAM [co-hostess]. Seated (left to right): Marija Perejma OAM and Mrs Pauline Powell. 

FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 2022 

Members of the Order of Australia and other honours 
recipients, partners and friends are invited to share in 
the fostering of fellowship, in an informal setting.  

Next month’s honours recipients fellowship luncheon 
will be held on Thursday 27 October at the Naval, 
Military and Air Force Club at 111 Hutt Street.  

The speaker is Mr John Ford OAM who will be talking 
on, “The Journey to South Australia and early Migrant 
Ships”. 

Lunch guests should arrive at 12 noon so that COVID 
and vaccination requirements may be complied with – 
this relates to national Order of Australia Association 
requirements as well as the site requirements of the 
Naval, Military and Air Force Club.  

Lunch commences at 12.30 pm, the guest speaker 
begins at 1.15, and the event will conclude by 2 pm. 
A dress code applies at the NMAF Club: smart day wear 
for ladies, and long trousers and jacket for men. To 
RSVP please contact: 

Hostess and Covid Marshall: Pamela Rajkowski OAM  
0400 810 196   ||   pamraj@bigpond.com 

Flavia de Pasquale OAM 
0438 873 025   ||   deflavia750@gmail.com   

In addition, there will be the opportunity to join the 
event remotely, connecting via Zoom. Please contact: 

Pamela Rajkowski OAM  
0400 810 196   ||   pamraj@bigpond.com 
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FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 2022 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON MEETING 
Thursday 27 October 2022 

The guest speaker for our October honours recipients fellowship luncheon will be Mr John Ford OAM FASMA. 
John’s topic is: “The Journey to South Australia and early Migrant Ships”. 

John is a renowned marine artist. His artwork displays the subtle hues and intricate detail of the watercolour 
style. His works are substantially based on maritime themes, however his portfolio also extends to historical 
buildings, steam locomotives, military subjects and animals. 

With numerous exhibitions and art awards to his credit, John is one of South Australia’s leading artists. John’s 
work has been commissioned for many Australian and international, private and corporate collections. These 
include the Make a Wish Foundation, the SA Maritime Museum, the Royal Australian Navy, Australia Post, the SA 
Aviation Museum, the National Cancer Council Research Foundation, Encounter 2002 Official Event, and the ABC 
series ‘The Navigators’. John accepts commissioned work: the chosen subject is meticulously researched and the 
artwork carefully executed. John also teaches art professionally, with programs catering for beginners through 
to advanced artists. 

John received the Medal of the Order of Australia in 2021, “For service to the community of Port Adelaide”. 

He is a Fellow of the Australian Society of Maritime Artists. He serves as the State Vice-President of the Australian 
Society of Maritime Artists, Chairperson of the Port Adelaide Community Art Centre. He is a member of Friends 
of the SA Maritime Museum, and a member of the SA Aviation Museum. He is a Life Member and Board member 
of the Friends of the One and All Sail Training Association, former community representative on the Port Adelaide 
Renewal Steering Committee, Deputy Chair Adelaide Brighton Cement Community Liaison Group, committee 
member Victoria Road Air Quality Study. 

John is also a tour guide for Port Adelaide Enfield Council, and was awarded a Citizen of the Year Australia Day 
Award from Port Adelaide Enfield Council in 2013 for his services to the Arts and the Community. 

 

Mr John Ford OAM (centre) at Government House following his investiture in 2021, with Jennifer Fitzpatrick 
(left) and Her Excellency the Honourable Frances Adamson AC, with Trevor Powell OAM and Pauline Powell. 
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‘JOURNEY TO SOUTH AUSTRALIA’ 
Mr John Ford OAM FASMA 

Throughout August, John had his artworks displayed in an exhibition presented by Genealogy SA as part of the 
South Australian Living Artists (SALA) Festival for 2022. The exhibition was formally opened by His Worship 
Michael Hewitson AM, Mayor of the City of Unley on Saturday 6 August. The featured image is the City of Adelaide 
– the world’s oldest clipper ship, built in Sunderland, England and launched on 7 May 1864. Between 1864 and 
1887, the City of Adelaide made 23 annual return voyages from London and Plymouth to Adelaide. 

The SALA Festival is a state-wide festival of visual art. The festival was established in 1998 to promote and 
celebrate the many talented visual artists in South Australia. A week-long event when it first started, the festival 
now spans the entire month of August, involving over 600 venues and over 9,000 participating artists. 
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Regional Group News 

Riverland and Mallee Regional Group: The next 
luncheon meeting is scheduled for Sunday 9 October. 

Yorke Peninsula Regional Group: The next luncheon 
meeting is scheduled for 23 October at the Yorke Valley 
Hotel in Maitland, 12 for 12.30pm. This will again be 
using the interview format, to allow members and 
guests to learn more about their fellow members. 

Fleurieu Regional Group: The next luncheon meeting 
will be at the Goolwa Hotel on Friday 4 November. 

South East Regional Group. The next luncheon meeting 
is planned for Friday 24 February 2023 in Mount 
Gambier.   

 

Marjorie Olive THORNTON OAM 
(née Pullen, 1921-2022) 

On 1 August, John Hutchinson OAM and his wife Athalie 
represented the Fleurieu Regional Group at the funeral 
of Marjorie Thornton OAM. Marjorie was aged 100 
when she passed away on 15 July. She had received the 
Medal of the Order of Australia in the 2016 Australia 
Day Honours List, “For service to the community of Port 
Elliot”. 

Marjorie was the daughter of a Great War veteran who 
lived in Birmingham, and in 1941 the family home twice 
suffered from attacks from German bombers, resulting 
in the death of the family dog.  

Marjorie volunteered for the Women’s Auxiliary Corps, 
and was employed in a highly secret role with the 
Government Code and Cypher School at Bletchley Park.  

John relates: “She was a most remarkable woman – one 
who worked on deciphering German codes in WW2”. 

 

HOW CAN I SUPPORT  
THE SA BRANCH? 

Members often mention that they would like 

to play a more active and tangible role in 

supporting the activities of the SA Branch.  

This might especially be the case if you live 

in a rural area or are restricted in mobility, 

but still wish to be involved. 

The SA Branch only receives a small 

percentage of members’ subscriptions from 

the national Association to allow us to 

conduct our various endeavours.  

Perhaps you would like to make a small 

voluntary contribution to help with a 

particular expense or a particular project.  

Some examples are the Student Citizenship 

Awards, the SA Branch support for the 

Adelaide Eisteddfod School’s Choirs, and the 

production of our monthly newsletters.  

For more information, refer to the flyer 

found on our website: 

https://theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

For initial guidance you may contact the 

Branch Chairman Tony Metcalf OAM via the 

following email address: 

chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au 

The Treasurer reports that he has already 

received several contributions, which are all 

greatly appreciated. 

Remember to identify yourself if making a 

contribution via online banking, and to let us 

know if you want your donation to be 

allocated to a particular project or function 

of the SA Branch. 
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SERAFINO WINE-TASTING AND LUNCH 
Saturday 17 September 2022 

The SA Branch has arranged a special wine-tasting and lunch experience at Serafino Winery in McLaren Vale.   
The Serafino story began in 1964 when young Serafino Maglieri arrived in Australia from Italy as a passionate 
teenager full of dreams. See more here: https://serafinowines.com.au/ 

Our guest speaker, Steve (Serafino) Maglieri AM, was honoured in the Australia Day Honours List of January 2018,  
“For significant service to the Italian community of South Australia, to a range of charitable and tourism activities, 
and as a winemaker”. 

There is bus transport available, leaving from and returning to the city. You can also self-drive, and there are 
accommodation options on-site (you will need to book directly with Serafino Winery). Please see the reply forms 
attached. These are also available online at: https://theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/upcoming-events/ 

NEW RECIPIENTS’ RECEPTION 

SAVE THE DATE: Monday 24 October 2022 

Join us for this reception to welcome recipients from the 2022 Queen’s Birthday Honours List, at Payneham 
Library at 5.30 for 6 pm, finishing before 8 pm. The cost is $30 for members and guests, $15 per head for children. 
New recipients are guests of the SA Branch. Full-size medals should be worn. See Reply Form attached. 

ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA 
SAVE THE DATE: Wednesday 16 November 2022 

Join us for a visit to the Army Museum of South Australia at Keswick Barracks: we will meet at 11.30 am for a 
guided tour lasting about one hour. Morning tea is available afterwards in the café at your own expense. See 
Reply Form attached. Find out more about the museum here: https://www.amosa.org.au/  
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SA BRANCH CHRISTMAS MORNING TEA 
SAVE THE DATE: Friday 9 December 2022 

Members and guests are cordially invited to attend our 
annual Christmas Morning Tea at the Goodwood 
Community Centre from 10 am to 12 noon.  

There is no cost for members and guests. We will have 
raffles, and Association merchandise will be available 
to purchase. 

Entertainment will once again be provided by Dr Rob 
Wight OAM and June Genders OAM. Our Guest Speaker 
is Brian Gilbertson AM, who will talk about his 
involvement with the Adelaide Christmas pageant. 

Brian Gilbertson AM 

Brian Gilbertson was appointed a Member of the Order 
of Australia in the Queen’s Birthday Honours List of 
14 June 2021, “For significant service to festivals and 
events in South Australia, to opera, and to voice 
education”. 

Brian’s more recent story starts in 1984 when he sold 
his legal practice and went to Vienna to study Voice and 
Drama at the University of Performing Arts.  

From that decision grew a 20-year career as a principal 
tenor in Opera, Gilbert & Sullivan and Musicals, 
expanding into production, direction and performance 
around the world. 

Brian became a regular performer on Bert Newton’s 
‘Good Morning Australia’, and he produced several 
commercial recordings.  

He was a performer with the State Opera of South 
Australia from 1989, and Principal Artist from 1989 to 
2001. He was also a Board Member of Festivals 
Adelaide from 1998 to 2021. 

Brian was the first person to sing both the Australian 
and Sri Lankan national anthems – at the 1996 Australia 
Day Test Cricket match in Adelaide. This became a 
tradition at Australia Day international sporting events.  

He was then invited to sing anthems at international 
sporting events in several languages. 

In 1999, Brian was an Arts Ambassador for the Sydney 
2000 Olympic Games, giving concerts and voice 
masterclasses across nine countries.  

On his return he set up a singing tips website, sharing 
his knowledge with thousands globally across the 
years.  

He created the inaugural Bundaleer Forest Concert 
Weekend and Opera in the Wetlands, introducing 
regional South Australia to the world of opera in a 
natural setting. 

He has been Manager of the Inaugural Word Adelaide 
Festival, a performer in the Adelaide Fringe Festival, 
and a performer at the Victorian Centre for Performing 
Arts. 

In 2002, Brian became the Event Manager and Creative 
Director of the Adelaide Christmas Pageant.  

On Saturday 12 November Brian will be delivering his 
twentieth pageant – when it returns to the streets of 
Adelaide. During the COVID Pandemic he twice 
directed the delivery of the Pageant as an Arena 
Spectacular at the Adelaide Oval. 

For his services to the arts and the Adelaide Christmas 
Pageant, in 2010 Brian was named Citizen of the Year 
by the Lord Mayor of the City of Adelaide. In 2016, he 
was awarded a star on the Festival Theatre Walk of 
Fame. And then in 2021 he was appointed a Member 
of the Order of Australia. 

Brian has delivered many keynote addresses to diverse 
audiences, with a particular reference to embracing 
change and meeting both expected and unexpected 
challenges. In recent times those challenges have been 
the most significant in his career. Turning a street 
parade into an arena spectacular in less than three 
months required the buy in of several thousand 
volunteers and professionals, a challenge that some 
said was impossible.   

At our Christmas Morning Tea, Brian will tell us 
something about his transition from law to opera to 
pageant director, and embracing the challenge of 
change including preparation for the parades and some 
of the highlights of the 2022 Christmas Pageant. 
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This article on the investiture ribbon of the Order of Australia in the grades of Knight, Dame, Companion and 
Officer was published in the June 2022 issue of the Journal of the Orders and Medals Research Society (London). 
Of interest, the journal’s cover features the ribbon of the Queen Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee Medal (2022). 
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Coronation Medals 

A Brief History, Part 2 

This year we marked the 70th anniversary of the day in 
1952 when Princess Elizabeth, as heir presumptive, 
acceded to the throne as Queen Elizabeth II, the fourth 
monarch of the House of Windsor. 

Queen Elizabeth became Head of the Commonwealth 
and Queen Regnant of seven independent 
Commonwealth countries (the UK, Canada, Australia, 
New Zealand, South Africa, Pakistan and Ceylon).  

And in June next year we will mark the 70th anniversary 
of the Coronation of Queen Elizabeth II, an event 
which was celebrated throughout the Commonwealth 
by the awarding of a Coronation Medal.  

Medals have long been awarded by a sovereign as a 
personal souvenir at the time of their coronation or on 
the jubilee of their accession to the throne. 

This tradition dates from the coronation of King 
Edward VI in 1547, when the first official medals to 
commemorate the coronation of a British sovereign 
were distributed. King William IV released such medals 
for his coronation in 1831, as also did Queen Victoria 
in 1838. These early medals (also referred to as 
medallions, medallets or commemorative coins) were 
not intended for wear.   

Queen Victoria Coronation Medal (1838) 

Upon the death of her uncle King William IV at 
Windsor Castle on 20 June 1837, Princess Victoria of 
Kent (Alexandrina Victoria) acceded to the throne as 
sovereign of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and 
Ireland, aged 18, adopting the regnal name ‘Victoria’. 

After an appropriate period of mourning, Queen 
Victoria’s coronation ceremony was conducted at 
Westminster Abbey on 28 June 1838.  

This followed a public procession through the streets 
from Buckingham Palace, to which the Queen 
returned later as part of a second procession. This 
procession by coach to and from the Abbey has been 
repeated in all subsequent coronations.  

Queen Victoria held the title, “Victoria, by the Grace of 
God, Queen of the British, Defender of the Faith”.  

In 1876, Parliament voted Queen Victoria the title of 
“Empress of India” to signify her rule over British India 
as its imperial head of state. This took effect on 1 May 
1876, under the Royal Titles Act 1876.  

The first Delhi Durbar (which served as an imperial 
coronation) was held in her honour eight months later 
on 1 January 1877.  

Queen Victoria was the last British monarch of the 
House of Hanover.  

 

This brass medallet, 23.5 mm in diameter, was struck to mark the coronation of “Her Majesty Queen Victoria”  
at Westminster Abbey: it bears the details “Crowned June 28. 1838” and has been pierced for wear as a pendant. 
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For more information visit our website:  https://www.theorderofaustralia.asn.au/sa/about-us/ 

Do you have email? 

If you have an email address that 
we can use to send you this news-
letter, could you please advise the 
SA Branch Member Secretary: 

Mr Greg Gordon OAM JP 
oaasambrsec@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

The Order 

Contributions may be submitted  
by any financial member of the 
Association. Items may be sent to 
the Editor by post (as per details 
given in The Order), or by email: 

nateditor@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

Newsletter contributions 

Contributions for this newsletter 
may be submitted to the SA Branch 
Editor: 

Major Paul Rosenzweig OAM JP (ret’d) 
PO Box 5, SMITHFIELD  SA  5114   or 
chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au  

      

IN MEMORIAM 

The Chairman, Branch Committee members and 
members of the SA Branch offer our condolences on 
the passing of the following South Australia Branch 
member (as at the time of the August Branch 
Committee meeting): 

Ilmars Lusis OAM 

 

We also offer our condolences on the passing of the 
following former member (see under ‘Regional Group 
News’ in this newsletter): 

Marjorie Olive Thornton OAM 

REGIONAL GROUP CONTACTS 

Regional Groups  
Coordinator: Ken Coventry OAM JP 

Fleurieu Regional Group 
Meets on the first Friday in May and November. 
Regional Contact: John Hutchinson OAM 
0427 525 670   ||   johnhutc@bigpond.com   

South East Regional Group 
Meets in Mount Gambier biannually, and Naracoorte 
and Millicent respectively in the alternate years. 
Regional Contact: Mr Eric Roughana AM  
0408 817 260   ||   roseric1@bigpond.com 

Riverland and Mallee Regional Group 
Meets twice a year, generally in March/April and 
September/October. 
Regional Contact: Mr Tim Grieger OAM JP  
0409 099 122   ||   tgrieger@riverland.net.au 

Yorke Peninsula Regional Group 
Regional Contact, Kadina: Elaine Bussenschutt OAM 
0417 806 839   ||   elaine@yp-connect.net  

Regional Contact, Minlaton: Maree Anderson OAM 
0407 975 174   ||   mareeanderson@internode.on.net 
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NEW RECIPIENTS’ RECEPTION 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH NEW RECIPIENTS’ RECEPTION, Monday 24 October 2022 – at Payneham Library, 
2 Turner Street, Felixstow (off OG Road), at 5.30 for 6 pm, finishing before 8 pm, for recipients from the 2022 
Queen’s Birthday Honours List. Cost $30 for members and guests, $15 per head for children. New recipients are 
guests of the SA Branch. Full-size medals should be worn. Association merchandise will be available to purchase. 

Please forward this reply form and make payment by Monday 17 October:  

 Payment is preferred via EFT, using the code “NRR + your surname” 
Account Name – ‘Order of Australia Association’ 
BSB 105-900  //  Account no 147028640 (Bank SA) 
Please send this form to the Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM: joeienco1@gmail.com  

 If necessary, you can post this reply form and payment to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM, PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   
Make your cheque or money order payable to “SA Branch, Order of Australia Association” 

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………….. 

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

New Recipients (guests of the SA Branch):  ………. people ( no cost)  

Payment enclosed (members, partners, guests):  ……………………  for ………. people ( $30 per person) 

Payment enclosed (children):  ……………………  for ………. people ( $15 per child) 

mailto:chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
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We hope you can join us for this interesting visit! 
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ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA VISIT 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH VISIT TO THE ARMY MUSEUM OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA on Wednesday 16 November 
– entry is via Anzac Highway, Gate 4; parking is available on-site. Meet at the front of the museum at 11.30 am 
for a guided tour lasting about 1 hour or a little more. We can accept a maximum of 20 people. 

Wheelchairs and attendees with mobility issues will be able to access a reduced part of the tour area.  

Entry will be by a gold coin donation to the Army Museum. 

Morning tea is available afterwards in the nearby Keswick Café on base, at your own expense.  

For more information see here: https://www.amosa.org.au/ 

Please forward this reply form by Wednesday 9 November:  

 Please send this form by email to the Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM:  
joeienco1@gmail.com  

 If necessary, you can post this reply form to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM, PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………….……………………………………………………………………… 

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 3:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

mailto:chairsa@theorderofaustralia.asn.au
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We hope you can join us for this noteworthy event! 
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CHRISTMAS MORNING TEA 

REPLY FORM – SA BRANCH CHRISTMAS MORNING TEA, Friday 9 December 2022 – at the Goodwood 
Community Centre, 32/34 Rosa Street in Goodwood, arrival from 9.30 for a 10 am start; concluding at 12 noon.  

There is no cost for members and guests.  

Association merchandise will be available to purchase. 

Dr Rob Wight OAM and June Genders OAM will provide the entertainment, and Brian Gilbertson AM will talk 
about his transition from law to opera to pageant director, and embracing the challenge of change including 
preparation for the parades and some of the highlights of the 2022 Adelaide Christmas Pageant. 

Please forward this reply form by Friday 2 December:  

 Please send this form by email to the Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM:  
joeienco1@gmail.com  

 If necessary, you can post this reply form to:  
SA Branch Treasurer Mr Joe Ienco OAM, PO Box 1065, CLEARVIEW  SA  5085   

Name: [please print] ………….…………………………………………………….……………………. [post-nominals]  ....………………… 

Preferred name:  ……………………………………………… Phone Contact: ……………………………………………… 

Email or Address: ……………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………………………… 

Dietary requirements [if any] ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………….. 

I will be accompanied by (please include post-nominals if applicable): 

Guest 1:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 2:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 

Guest 3:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………….……………………    [post-nominals] ....………………… 
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